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Year 7 Meet and Greet ï tonight, starting at 4.30pm. I encourage all 
Year 7 students and their parents/carers to attend tonight. It is a 
wonderful opportunity to touch base with your childôs teachers and learn 
more about our wonderful school. 

 
Indigenous Parent Barbecue 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank my Indigenous team, Bonnie Assman, 
Michelle Eggmolesse, Brad Eggmolesse and Ambrose Coolwell for organising this 
important event. 
 

Additionally, I would like to thank all staff members who supported the afternoon 
proceedings, but, more importantly, thank the families who attended and connected 
with our school community. 
 
Assignment Drafts 
Drafting and how we engage in the process has a significant impact on a studentôs 
overall level of achievement for that assessment piece. Essentially, the draft that 
our students hand in should be work that is completed to the best of their ability. 
The teacher will then provide targeted feedback around the areas that need to be 
improved, which the student in turn will address. The draft is not a starting point nor 
it is a half-finished piece ï it needs to be the studentôs best effort. We encourage 
our parents to speak to their child/ren about this expectation. Reminder, 
assessment calendars have been sent home which will outline the style of 
assessment that is required of your child/ren. 
 
Core Values 
At Toolooa State High School we frequently speak to our students about our three 
core values: Respect, Achievement and Responsibility. These values underpin our 
school expectations and our Responsible Behaviour Plan. Whilst Achievement and 
Responsibility would seem to be pretty self-explanatory, Respect is something that 
needs greater explanation at times. From our school point of view, respect relates 
to enabling each and every student the opportunity to feel safe, supported and 
accepted during their time at school. We recognise that not all students will be 
friends nor will they have the same backgrounds or experiences but we expect that 
they will accept others rights to have a good day at school. We will continue to set 
clear standards in this area and work with our students. For more information 
regarding what Respect, Responsibility and Achievement looks like at Toolooa 
State High School, please turn to page 4 of the Student Success Journal. Students 
who fail to abide by our core values, consequences as per our Responsible 
Behaviour Plan which is on page 14 & 15 of the Student Success Journal will be 
enforced. 
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On Saturday 17th February, four of our talented year 
12s competed against students from other local High 
Schools in the Lions Youth of the Year competition. 
 

Students were required to complete a written application outlining their leadership, 
cultural, community, and sporting activities as well as their education 
achievements. They then spent Saturday morning being interviewed by a panel of 
three community representatives and were grilled on their knowledge of current 
affairs, problems facing the Gladstone regions, and issues that impact on young 
people. 
 

Donning their blazers, students returned to Tannum Sands High School in the 
evening to present a prepared speech on any topic and face the dreaded 
impromptu questions - two unseen questions requiring students to speak 
confidently for two minutes. The range of prepared speech topics reflected the 
diverse interests of our young people: Merin spoke about the importance of anger 
as a motivator for women striving to achieve equality, Nick explained why antibiotic 
resistance is one of the most terrifying issues facing us, Salvador enlightened the 
audience as to what it is like to be an immigrant, and Henry advanced the case for 
including the Arts in STEM. 
 

We are very proud of the way all these students represented Toolooa and 
commend them for their efforts and commitment to advancing the Lions club aims 

of citizenship and community. While they were not successful in advancing through to the next stage of the competition, they all 
should be pleased with the way they conducted themselves. 

/hbh/htIL[[Lt{ нлму {ŎƛŜƴŎŜ 9ȄǇŜǊƛƳŜƴǘ 
 

Four of Toolooaôs current year 10 students spent the last week 
of their summer holidays attending the ConocoPhillips Science 
Experience 2018. As always, it was an enlightening and 
rewarding experience thanks to the sponsorship of 
ConocoPhillips and Toolooaôs Science Department. 
 

Samuel Tummon stated, óThis was not only a fantastic and fun 
experience but it was insightful learning unique skills in an 
inventive way.ô Our students were amongst 120 from 
Queensland and Northern NSW who were given the 
opportunity to meet and interact with scientists. Quinn Brennan 

commented, óWorking in many different fields of science enabled me to experience numerous aspects of university and careers 
in science, from forensic science to engineering as well as environmental science.ô The students discovered the diversity of 
careers in science. 
 

Claire Richter commented, óthe lectures were fascinating, especially the toxicology presentation on venom. This peeked a huge 
interest in me.ô Not everything was attending lectures as the students also experienced hands-on activities. 
 

Quinn said, óThe innovation workshop was a chance to be creative in science. It included a mix of students working co-
operatively in groups to design, create and market a new innovative product.ô The unique insights into the world of science were 
indeed a highlight as summed up by Shara Watsonôs comment, óIt was an unforgettable experience full of fun, friends and 
fantastic inspirations. It has helped me decide that my career pathway is definitely in science.ô 
 

The final words are from Claire ôI feel privileged for this opportunity as it does not come every day,ô and Samuel óI appreciate 
this greatly; being able to visit the universities of Brisbane was a unique experience and truly gave me an idea of the 
possibilities.ô Claire plans to pursue a science-based career and wished to express her gratitude with a simple. óThank you for 
helping me further my plans for the future and I look forward to putting my newfound knowledge into action.ô 

½ƻƴǘŀ /ƭǳō 
 

Recognising that to bring about sustainable changes that benefit all of humanity, women must 
have equal participation in the decision-making process, Zonta International established the 
Young Women in Public Affairs Award in 1990. 
 

The Award recognises young women, ages 16-19, who demonstrate superior leadership skills 
and a commitment to public service and civic causes, and encourages them to continue their 
participation in public and political life.  
 

Merin Ward has been recognised by Gladstone district Zonta club for her leadership and 
service to her school and community. As well as being school vice-captain, Merin is President 
of Interact, a member of the Youth Reference Group for Gladstone Headspace, a graduate of 
the University of Queensland's Young Scholars Program, and one of only two Queensland 
recipients of the 'Country to Canberra: Women in Leadership Power Trip' scholarship. Merin 
is now a contender for a scholarship valued at US $1500. Congratulations Merin! 
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We are excited to be hosting our annual Year 7 Meet & 
Greet this afternoon for families of 2018 Year 7 students. 
This evening provides a wonderful opportunity for families 
and staff members to meet and chat in a very informal setting. The 
proceedings will kick-off at 4.30pm and will conclude at 6pm. There is a 
free sausage sizzle, and drinks will be on sale for $1. We are looking 
forward to seeing as many families as possible attend this event. Iôd 
personally like to thank Mr OôConnor, our Year 7 Co-ordinator, for 
organising this fantastic session. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Clean Up Australia Day is this Sunday and members of the community 
will be busy cleaning-up their local areas. As a school community, we 
are fortunate enough to have a range of enthusiastic and hard-working 
groups who roll-out initiatives such as this. Yesterday, our Junior 
Secondary Leadership Team ran a clean-up around the school, and next 
week, our senior Interact Club will do the same. It is fabulous to see 
such enthusiasm and school pride from our students. 
 

We are now in the second half of the term and the assessment period is 
rapidly approaching. To avoid undue stress, we recommend that parents 
work with their children to plan for their upcoming assessment. One 
simple way of doing this is to read through the assessment calendar, 
along with your childôs school diary, and create a study schedule. This 
will help students to prioritise tasks and ensure that they donôt run out of 
time. When planning study, it is important to consider out-of-school 
commitments, such as part-time work, sport, trips away, to ensure a 
realistic view of what is possible. 
 

If you feel that your child is struggling with their assessment load, try to 
be proactive and remember some of the services that our school offers, 
such as homework support (Toolooa House 8am every day) and maths 
tutoring (3pm-4pm Tues ï seniors only, Wed/Thurs ï all students).  If 
your child requires an extension on an assessment task, it must be applied for through the subjectôs Head of Department at least 
48 hours prior to the due date of the task.  
 

Jess Batey 
Deputy Principal 

{ǘȅƳƛŜ CƻŎǳǎ 
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Date: Wednesday, 16th May 
 

Time: TBC: departure from school ï approximately one hour at the expo 
 

Venue: CQU Marina campus  
 

Clothing: Students are required to wear full school uniform. 
 

Attendance: Mandatory for year 10, year 11 and 12 optional 
 

¸ŜŀǊ мн Ψ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ 9ȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ 5ŀȅΩ 
 

Date: Wednesday, 18 April 2018 
 

Time: 8.30 am ï 2.30 pm 
 

Location: Leo Zussino Building, CQUniversity Gladstone, Bryan Jordan Drive 
 

University Experience is a free, one day on-campus event allowing Year 12 students to explore their post-high school options, 
including both higher education degrees and TAFE. It provides high school students an opportunity to experience a day in the life 
of a uni student. Explore study options through on-campus events. Opportunity to pre-select areas of interest and participate in 
hands-on activities delivered by CQUni teaching staff and current students. Get a taste for student life - tour the campus and talk to 
students about their experience with us. 
 

{¦b 
 

Start Uni Now (SUN) is a CQ University initiative that allows students in Year 10*, 11 and 12 to study CQ University units whilst still 
in high school. A 'unit' is the word used to describe something similar to your school subjects. As of Term 1 2018, high school 
students from across Australia will have the opportunity to undertake their first Start Uni Now (SUN) unit at zero cost. You can 
enrol in a range of CQ University units, either on-campus (face-to-face) or by online study (online), and combine them with your 
regular high school work. 
 

*Year 10 students are eligible for Term 3 (November) intake only. 
 

A Wide Range Of CQ University Units Are Available Through SUN In The Areas Of: 
 

§ Aviation; 

§ Business and Accounting; 

§ Education; 

§ Engineering; 

§ Health; 

§ Law; 

§ Music and Creative Arts; 

§ Nursing; 

§ Paramedic Science; 

§ Psychology and Social Work 

§ Technology and Digital Media; 

§ Science and Environment; 

§ Transport and Safety Sciences. 
 

Call CQU or see Mt Boase or Silke for more information. 
 

±9¢ƛ{ 
 

CQ University Australia is a registered training organisation and through the Vocational Education and Training in Schools (VETiS) 
program, offers Year 11 and 12 high school students the opportunity to study a range of vocational education and training (VET) 
courses as part of their Queensland Certificate of Education (QCE). 
 

Students have the option to choose between Certificate I, II and III level courses in a wide variety of study areas. 
 

For Term 2 available study areas include;  
 

§ Business  

§ Hairdressing  

§ Hospitality  

§ Tourism  
 

Call CQU or see Mr Boase or Silke for more information. 
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Demystifying NAPLAN for Parents 
 

For students in years seven and nine, sometimes the perceived pressure of NAPLAN can become all too much! At Toolooa 
SHS, we view NAPLAN as a test that can give us an idea of just how far our students have progressed. We also use the 
results of the tests to inform our own practises, which helps students to continue to improve in the five core areas of reading, 
writing, spelling, numeracy and language conventions. 
 

Across the three testing days, students participate in five different tasks. Firstly, they complete a language conventions test, 
which assesses their spelling, grammar and punctuation. This is a 45 minute test that is mostly made-up of multiple choice 
questions. Also on the first day, students complete a writing task. The stimulus and genre for this task will be unknown until 
the day of the test. For example, last year, students were required to write a persuasive essay; however, in 2016, students 
were required to write a narrative. On day two, students complete a reading test where they are given a magazine with 
reading stimuli and they are required to complete a range of comprehension questions within a one hour time period. Finally, 
on the third day of testing, students participate in two numeracy tests ï one with a calculator and one without. Throughout the 
afternoons of these testing days, students go to their classes as normal. 
 

If you want to help your child to do their absolute best in NAPLAN, and improve their general core skills, take a look at the 
following tips: 
 

§ Read together ï Have your child read a text to you. It may be a novel, a newspaper, a website, a 
magazine ï whatever your child is interested in. Explore the text together by discussing what you think 
might happen next, or why a character made a particular decision. 

 

§ Encourage your child to write ï In this day and age of technology, writing seems to be becoming less 
and less frequent. Wherever possible, get your child to write. It might be something as simple as a 
shopping list, or as complex as a narrative. Proof-read your childôs writing with them so they can get used 
to using strategies that you use as an adult. 

 

§ Do everyday maths together ï Maths is everywhere in life, but sometimes, adults take it for granted. 
Children can be involved in simple tasks such as estimating how much your shopping will cost, or 
calculating how much flour will be needed for a recipe.  You could also get your child to help you work out 
how much mulch to buy next time youôre doing the garden, or have them help you calculate the cost of 
fencing an area of your yard. Children are much more inclined to get involved with maths if they see it as 
helping their parents. 

 

Although we would like every child to participate in NAPLAN, we do understand that there will be certain students who wonôt 
be able to. There are special circumstances where students can be withdrawn or exempt from one or all of the tests. If you 
think that your child may fall into this category, please contact the school. 
 

If you have concerns about NAPLAN, or you would like to speak to someone about preparing, please do not hesitate to 
contact our acting Junior Secondary Head of Department, Ashton Shonhan, on 49 714 347, or e-mail abird35@eq.edu.au. 
 

Alternatively, feel free to visit www.nap.edu.au for information from the National Assessment Program governing body. 
 

Remember, NAPLAN is designed to 
assess what your child knows and what 
they need to improve on; it should not be 
viewed as something to fear. We are 
looking forward to seeing the progress 
that your child has made since joining us 
at Toolooa SHS. 
 

Ashton Shonhan 
HoD ï Junior Secondary 


